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FORMAL COMPLAINT FORM 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
Heber M. Wells State Office Building 

160 East 300 South, Fourth Floor  
P.O. Box 45585  

Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 

Complaints are public documents and are maintained on the Public Service Commission website.  
Further information on formal complaints is available at:  https://psc.utah.gov/complaint-process/ 

1. Name of Complainant: Ian McCubbin, David Goldsmith, Tim Watcke, Laurie Hoffman, David

Classen

Address: 555, 499, 529, 561 Northmont Way, Salt Lake City UT 84103

Telephone No.: 970-819-2842

Email Address: imccubbin@gmail.com, dsgoldsmith@gmail.com, twatcke@gmail.com,

laurie.hofmann2015@gmail.com,  dcclassen@hotmail.com

Preferred method of contact: __X_ Email or _______ U.S. Mail

If represented by counsel, list:

Name: _____________________________________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________________________

Telephone No.: __________________ Email Address: ______________________

2. The utility being complained against is: Rocky Mountain Power - PacificCorp

3. What did the utility do which you (the Complainant) think is illegal, unjust, or improper?
Include exact dates, times, locations and persons involved, as closely as you can.

4. Why do you (the Complainant) think these activities are illegal, unjust or improper?

5. What relief does the Complainant request?

6. Signature of Complainant

Date:

NOTE: Submit complaint by email or U.S. mail. (https://psc.utah.gov/psc-filing-requirements/) 

Since 2019 Rocky Mountain Power has not delivered on our request to replace outdated above ground power infrastructure to 
below ground power lines, to our homes that are located at the Wildland Urban Interface, and have prioritized profits over safety.   

Our outdated power lines have a high rate of weather impacted downed lines, and given the lines are over Utah Department of
Natural Resources Rated extreme wildfire risk zone, our neighborhood is at a high risk to wildfires associated with the Rocky
Mountain Power above ground lines.   Current events in CA, OR, CO, and HI show the real risk associated with wildfires from
above ground electrical lines.   RMP has not followed through with under grounding our lines over the past 4 years.

We request that Rocky Mountain Power upgrade our above ground lines to below ground lines along Northmont Way from E
North Hills Way to Hilltop Road in Salt Lake City.  As this is a replacement of outdated power lines in a extreme wildfire zone,
we do not believe that ELECTRIC SERVICE REGULATION NO. 12 is applicable and that Rocky Mountain Power is
responsible for the cost of moving the lines to below ground along Northmont Way.
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